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The purpose of this study was to compare the Motor fitness of Basketball players and 
Handball players of Kinnour District of Himachal Pradesh. The research was a 
descriptive comparative method. A total of 50 Basketball players and Handball 
playersof age group 14-16 years were selected purposively from the 5 secondary 
Schools of Kinnour District of Himachal Pradesh. The criterion measures adopted for 
this study were Agility and Speed. The data collection tools used in the study were 
shuttle run and 50 yard dash. Data of Motor Fitness Components of Basketball 
players and Handball players was compared by using independent Sample ‘t’ test. 
The level of significance was kept at 0.05 level of significant to test the hypothesis.  
The researcher analysed the collected data as per the objectives set for the research 
study. The statistical analysis of Motor Fitness components revealed that in the 
ComponentAgility there was no significant difference between Basketball players and 
Handball players. Thus Null Hypothesis was accepted.  But in Componentspeed there 
was significant difference between Basketball players and Handball players. Thus 
research Hypothesis was accepted. In the present the results also showed that in both  
the Motor fitness components like agility and speed, the Basketball players where 
found to be better than Handball players. Finally the researcher concluded that the 
Basketball players were more fit as compare to Handball players. This clearly shows 
that players of Basketball game are more fit as compare to players of Handball game. 
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Introduction  

Motor fitness may be defined as the successful adaptation to stresses of one’s 
life style. The requirement of fitness is highly specific for different sports. It is quite 
possible to feel fit when a few scientific states would prove that one was far from it in 
physiological terms. A player may go to play a match knowing that by all standard of 
measurable fitness he is the fittest among the others and yet be quite unfit. It is also 
possible that one is very fit is one of the sports such as Basket ball, Volley ball, but 
when one swims a 100 meters quickly he/she gets out breath and feel quite tired.  An 
athlete faces different types of physical stresses based on the nature of the activity 
concerned. For instance a wrestler, weight filter, a boxer and a footballer need more 
strength, Endurance than a long jumper or a thrower does. But obviously strength is 
the requirement of all the sports and games.The purpose of this study was to compare 
the Motor fitness of Basketball players and Handball players of Kinnour District of 
Himachal Pradesh  

 

Abstract 
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Material and Methods 

The research was a descriptive comparative method. A total of 50 players of age 
group between 14-16 years of Basketball players and Handball players were selected 
purposively from the 5 secondary Schools of Kinnour District of Himachal Pradesh. 
The criterion measures adopted for this study were Agility and Speed. The data 
collection tools used in the study were shuttle run and 50 yard dash. Data of Motor 
Fitness Components between Basketball players and Handball players was compared 
by using independent Sample ‘t’ test. The level of significance was kept at 0.05 level 
of significant to test the hypothesis.  

Results 

Table No.1.1 
Descriptive statistics of Agility and Speed of Basketball players and Handball 

players 
Motor 
Fitness 

Variables 

 

Groups 

N Mean Standard          
Deviation 

St. Error 
Mean 

Agility  Basketball Players 

Handball Players 

25 

25 

6.9600 

7.5600 

1.24097 

1.04403 

.24819 

.20881 

Speed Basketball Players 

Handball Players 

25 

25 

7.1600 

8.0000 

1.14310 

1.00000 

.22862 

.20000 

 

Table no 1.2 

Independent sample ‘t’ test of Agility and Speed  of Basketball players and 
Handball players 

Motor 
fitness 

Variables 

‘t’ value Df Sig. 

(2-tailed) 

Mean Difference Std.  Error 
Difference 

Agility -1.850 48 .070 -.60000 .32435 

Speed -2.765 48 .008 -.84000 .30375 

Findings and Discussion 

The researcher analysed the collected data as per the objectives set for the research 
study. The statistical analysis of Motor Fitness components revealed that in the 
parameters Agility there was no significant difference between Basketball players and 
Handball players. Thus Null Hypothesis was accepted.  But in speed there was 
significant difference between Basketball players and Handball players. Thus 
research Hypothesis was accepted. In the present the results also showed that all the 
Motor fitness components like agility and speed the Basketball players where found 
to be better than Handball players. 
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Conclusion 

In the present the results also showed that all the Motor fitness components like 
agility and speed the Basketball players where found to be better than Handball 
players.Finally the researcher concluded that the Basketball players were more fit as 
compare to Handball players. This clearly shows that players of Basketball game are 
more fit as compare to players of Handball game.  
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